
The Council Creek Regional Trail, a long-term vision in Washington County, is becoming a reality. 

Neighboring communities are excited about the benefits of this new pathway, including:

•	 Car-free travel, reducing climate impact and lowering transportation costs for all
•	 An alternative to TV Highway ideal for people of all ages and abilities—for fun, fitness, getting 

to work, running errands or catching a bus or MAX
•	 A feature for business districts and neighborhoods along the trail

Washington County continues to work with partners to:

•	 Transfer the abandoned rail corridor from ODOT to a local partner so it continues to provide a 
public benefit as a multiuse pathway for people to bike, hike and stroll and preserving the corridor 
for an eventual extension of high-capacity transit into Forest Grove.

•	 Create agreements that shift maintenance responsibility from ODOT to Washington County and 
adjacent cities

•	 Finalize the design of the trail and enhanced roadway crossings (planned to be complete in 2025)
•	 Build the trail (planned to start in 2026 and be complete in 2028)

Learn more about the project:


